tor.) are

Many hours, all donated to MGG, are spent by the Executive Committee of the Board of
Directors as they meet in session with the chief administrators of the college. Seated (I.
Vice Chairman Thomas, Chairman Utley, Treasurer Lutz, and MCGC President
Palmer. Dr. George Ford, Board Secretary, ts not piciured,
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With the addition of eight new members, the Michigan Christian (ollege Board of Trustees now numbers twenty three. The
Board meets regularly, as above, once each quarter during the year and is often called into special session.

BOARD NOW NUMBERS TWENTY—THREE

During recent meetings of the MCC
Board of Directors, eight additional men
were recommended and subsequently
approved for Board membership to bring
the total number on the board to twenty
three. The potential growth and expand—
ing development of the college demands
the services of many individuals of
varying personalities and abilities.

Chairman G. Wheeler Utley, upon re—
ceiving the acceptance of the Board’s
invitation to membership from the per—
sons asked to serve, expressed deep
appreciation for their willingness to
help the cause of Christian education
at Michigan Christian (Gllege. The most
recent additions to the Board represent

the states of Michigan, Indiana and Ohio.

Eugene W. Brock is a native of Pe—
kin, Indiana is but now associated with
the Guide Lamp Division of General
Motors in Anderson. In 1947 he recieved
the BSEE degree in electrical engineer—
ing from Perdue University and com—
pleted his MSEE degree in the same
field at Ohio State University. He and
his wife, Imogene, have two sons, Jef—
frey (17) and Ronald (7).

Orval Clubb and his wife Rebecca
have lived in Flint, Michigan for over
forty years. They have two children,
Carl Hanson (30) and Barbara Ellen
(20). He is an elder of the Northwes—
tern Church of Christ in Flint and has

been office manager of the Peoples
Rirniture and Appliance store in that
city for several years.

Bill W. Cooper was born in Sudan,
Texas but now resides in Dayton, Chio
with his wife Anne and four children,
Linda (17), David (15), Cynthia(13),
and Phillip (10). He is an alumnus of
Abilene Christian (bllege and enjoys
flying as a hobby, usingit also to good
advantage in his many business inte—
rests. He is a member of the Huber
Heights Church of Christ in Dayton.

Kirg Hendrix, now of Grosse lle,
Michigan, was born in Lynnville, Tenn-
essee. He and his wife Kathleen have

(Cont’d Page 9)



Dinot Met ca 1954
"BOARD OF TRUSTEES BEGINS FIFTEENTH YEAR

Michigan Christian (ollege had its beginning in an informal meeting of
(hristian men of the Detroit area in the spring of 1954 In September of that
year a nine man Board of Directors was chosen. Many of these original men
still serve, including the entire Executive Committee. The Tall of 1968 marks
the beginning of the Board’s fifteenth year of service

They determined to establish a private, co~educational junior college of—
fering standard work in the liberal arts and sciences undergirded by a daily
Bible course for every student. Thus Michigan Christian (ollege was es—
tablished, a non—profit corporation under the laws of the state of Michigan.

B . AS
e i Pres. Palmer In 10th Year

Troy, Michigan Toledo, Ohio

Dr. GEORGE FORD PAUL L., LUTZ
Secretary T reasurer
Royal Oak, Mich, Detroit, Mich.

= = X D e U

~ E. Lucien Palmer arrived in Rochester in 1958 as the

first Dean of the college. He later served as Vice Pres—

ident and, in 1964 was apf)omred to succeed Otis Gate—
| soon begin his 11th year.

wood as President. He wi

% & .
EUGENE BROCK ORVAL CLUBB HOWARD DIL GARD
Anderson, Ind. Flint Ft, Wayne, Ind.

Dr, Joe LLOYD G. MONT GOMERY HUBERT NAVE .
Noblesville, Ind. Southfield Dearborn

J.L, GALLAHER HAROLD HAWLEY KIRG HENDRIX
Bay City South L yon Grosse |le

Dr. RALPH RICHEY R.L. RUMME L WOODY STOGSDILL
L ansing Toledo, O. B loomington, Ind.

.l . +4 y
JACK HOOVER 0.A. JOHNSON DOLAN LEDFORD BILL COOPER
Dearborn Detroit Dearborn Dayton, O.

ALBERT GALYAN
Indianapolis

MCC'S ELEVENTH ANNUAL
BIBLE LECTURESHIP

OCTOBER 13-17 MORT T. UTLEY E:sri PAUL WE l\llzdLER (Not Pictured)
Indianapolis, Ind. oomington, Ind.
“ON COMMITMENT TO TRUTH”




MEMBERS GIVE MANY
HOURS TO MCC

Members of the Board of Directors serve without sal—
ary and, in addition to contributing financially toward
many projects of college operation, pay their own travel
expenses to board meetings and other functions on the
campus. Many have served since the beginning, includ-
the officers which make up the Fxecutive Committee. The
longevity of service, in years on the board, and the in—
numerable hours spent in session by these men mani-
fests the stability of this group of directors.

It takes a certain kind of great man to serveany cause

when there is little recognition from those who benefit Newly appointed Board members R.L. Rummel, Orval Clubb
‘the most, when there is never any personal financial gain  Fugene Brock, and Bill Cooper hear abowt expansion plans for
involved, when great demands are made upon his time and  the Rchester communily and the ir;ﬂ'u.em:e{ of such growth on the
financial ability to give, and when such service burdens college from President Palmer (¢) and Vice President Hetcher.

him with grave responsibilities. On these pages M CC In'ereS'ed In AI' G°°d works

gratefully gives honor to just such men.

The men who serve the college on its Board are in
demand to serve in other areas of Christian work. In ad—
dition to leadership in their respective church, several
are actively interested in Youth camps, orphans’ homes
homes for the aged and other areas of human service in
church and community related activities.

MCC is grateful for the honor recently bestowed upon
Harold Hawley by Michigan Christian Youth Camp when
the new all-purpose building at the camp in Attica was
dedicated ‘‘Hawley Hall’‘in honor of Harold Hawley’s
many years of service to young people.

Many of these men serve as elders in the church and
lead in mission and benevolent activities throughout the
the world.

James Thomas (r.), MCC Board Vice Chairman, accepts a
Klaque in recognition for his work and interest in hehalf of
omeless children. [. Robert Uley, member of the Board of
Directors of Shults—Lewis Children’s Home in Valparaiso,
Indiana, makes the presentation.

AUXILIARIES AID THE BOARD IN VARYING CAPACITIES

The picture above was taken April 20 when represen— tives, MCC Alumni Association, and the Benage Boost—
tatives from the Ladizs Associates, Men’s Club, Preachers ers met for the first annual report meeting with the Board
Advisory Committee, the newly formed MCC Representa— of Directors on the MCC campus.

(See ““AUXILIARIES®, page 4 for story)
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During « break at the April 20 Report Meeting with the Board of Directors, lhe officers of the

Ladies Associales conducted some

“business”.

This attitude of making every minute count for

MCC has resulted in their raising almost $50,000 for the college this year. Seated {l. tor.) are
Mrs. Mary Monroe of Detroit, Mrs. Mary Utley of Rochester, Mrs. Mildred Freeland of Royal Oak,

-

The Men's Club is increasing in cffectiveness every year.

year of all for the club. It ezceeded its Budge
Seated above (Il tor. ) are J. R. Utley of Ic

the coming fiscal year.

1967—68 Associales President Mrs. Betty Huckaby, and Mrs. Hester Davies of Detroit.

196 7—68 has proved to be the best
t of 17,000 and increased the amount to be raisedin
hester, Paul Watson of Tole—

do, Itchard Hahn of Royal Oak, '67—68 Men's Club President Bl Smith of Toledo, President—elect
Hewy Wailes of Dearborn, and Roberl Pelerson of Dearborn.

AUXILIARIES AID

THE BOARD

The importance of the several aux—
iliary groups to the overall develop-
ment of Michigan Christian (ollege can
not be over—stated. The members of the
Board of Directors continually express
appreciation for the work of these tire—
less people who also work without pay
and who are among the most generous
financial supporters of the college.

The MCC Alumni Association grows
each year in size and influence for the

good of the college. Vice President
Clifford Nicks and President John Whit—
well are shown above during one of
their visits to the campus.

(Cont’d from Page 1)
four children, Kenneth (25), Curtis (23)
Michael (17), and Carolyn (11). Kirg is
the President of Downriver Mechanical
Incorporated and is a member of the
Trenton Church of Christ.

R L. Rummel is self-employed with
several interests in Toledo, Ohio where
he lives with his wife, lola, and two
children, Roger and Sue. They worship
with the Whitney Hlls Church of Christ.

Morton T Utley is the Vice President
of the Jefferson MNational Life Insurance
Company in Indianapolis and an execu—
tive of several other corporations in
the east. Mr. Utley is an Alumnus of
Abilene Christian C(ollege, Washburn
University of Topeka, Kansas, the Uhi-
versity of Louisville and the University
of California. A native of Cordell, Ok-
lahoma, he and his wife Corinne have
two children, Jan (26) and Dee Ann
(24). For relaxation from a busy sche-
dule, he plays golf and tennis. In ad-—
dition to his abilities as a business
man, brother Utley is also a very capa—
ble gospel preacher.

Dr. Paul Wenzler completes the list
of eight new board members. He was
born in New Albany, Indiana and re—
ceived his formal college training at
three universities. He attended the
university of Louisville and finished
the AB. degree in Zoology at Indiana
Thiversity in 1950. He completed his
course work and dissertation at Indi-
ana Uhiversity, receiving his doctor
of medicine degree in 1954. His in-—
ternship was done at the Fdward Spar—
row Hospital in Lansing, Michigan and
served as Commander of the Base Hos—
pital at Fthan Allen Base in Burlington,
Vermont from 1956-1958. He and his
wife Nancy Louise have three children
Michael (14), Richard (18), and Cheryl
Ann (6). They are members of the North
Central Church of Christ in Bloomington.
His hobbies are swimming, golf, and
fishing.

Fach of these men bring years of
valuable experience and fine talents
to the MCC Board of Directors. The
college is grateful for their willingness
to so serve.




